
Weekly Newsletter 
Living to Learn , Learning to Live 

REACH FOR THE STARS 

 

 
 
30.06.25 - Y1 Family          
Assembly 
 
30.06.25 - Nursery Farm 
Trip 
 
02.07.25 - Y6 to Y7          
Transition Day (Children in 
Nursery-Y5 to meet their 
new teacher today too) 
 
02.07.25 10am - New to 
Reception Meeting 
 
03.07.25 - Reception Safari 
Park Trip 
 
03.07.25 - Nursery Farm Trip 
 
10.07.25 - New to Y1 
Meeting 
 
16.07.25 - Transition to new 
classes 
 
17.07.25 - EYFS/KS1 Prize 
Giving 
 
18.07.25 - KS2 Prize Giving 
 
21.07.25 - Y6 Leavers’       
Assembly 
 
22.07.25 2pm - Finish for 
Summer Holidays 

 

27.06.2025 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Hello Parents and Carers! 
This week, we have held our annual Sports Days! These have taken place for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 on 

our school site, however unfortunately our KS2 Sports Day at St John Bosco had to be cancelled on Tuesday due 
to the rain. As we do not have a school field, we use St John Bosco’s for our Sports Day, however as we walk the 

children to and from their school (a 20 minute walk each way), and are then outside on the field for a few 
hours, if it is rainy or very hot this puts us in a position where we cannot go. Over the next few weeks, each year 

group will do Sports Day activities on site with Brian and Chloe, so they will not miss out completely.  
On Wednesday next week, our Year 6 children will have their Transition Day to their new secondary schools. On 

this day, our Nursery-Y5 children will also go to their new classes during the afternoon to meet their new    
teacher. At the end of each academic year, we review the classes in each year group and make changes where 
necessary. When making these changes, we take into account friendships, attainment and general needs of the 

children in the year group. We always ensure that each child is placed with somebody from their friendship 
group. As you can imagine, this is a task which means we cannot always please everybody, but please be       

assured it is done with the best interests of the children in mind. The classes are final and we cannot make 
changes to these. Next academic year, all of our teachers will be staying in their current year groups. The only 

changes we have are Miss Rose returning to Reception (who actually returns to school this Monday!) and, with 
Mrs Gerrard commencing her Maternity Leave at the beginning of the new school year, we have a new teacher 
- Miss Maguire - joining our team to replace her in Year 4. After transition on Wednesday, your child will come 

home with a poster welcoming them to their new class - this contains some information about their new   
teacher and new year group. We wish our lovely Year 6s lots of luck on their first transition day at secondary 

school! 
Have a lovely weekend! 

Miss Howard 

 
  

Year One Phonics 
 

This week in Phonics, Year 1 have continued to 
look at alternative sounds. We have looked at: 

 
‘u’: unicorn, uniform 

‘ch’: school, orchestra 
‘ch’: chef, machine 
‘ea’: bread, head 

 
 

Can you read the following sentence? 
The school chef made bread for the children 

wearing their uniform. 
 

Keep practising at home! 

ATTENDANCE is one of our school values 
 

As a school we strive to achieve at least 97% 
attendance. This week, we have not even hit 
95% which is very disappointing. It is             
important children are in school, on time,   
everyday in order to ensure they reach their 
full potential. 

 

OVERALL - 93.9% 
Monday - 92.3% 
Tuesday -  92.6% 
Wednesday - 93.2% 
Thursday -  93.2% 
Friday - 92.4% 
 

Well done to RGG who had over 97%      
attendance this week - it is such a shame that 
out of 15 classes only one were above 97%. 
Enjoy your Champions’ Breakfast RGG! 

THIS WEEK IN PSHE 
This week in PSHE we have continued with our Summer term topic Health and Wellbeing. In class, the 

children have been learning about why it is important to have a healthy lifestyle and form healthy     

habits. We have been talking about the important of a balanced lifestyle and why exercise is so          

important. In KS2 assembly this week, we were lucky enough to have a visit from our friends at Christ 

Church. With transition to new classes coming up, they delivered an assembly about change. Having 

faith and staying strong. They talked about how it is normal to be nervous, but change is exciting too! 



SPOTLIGHT ON... 
PSHE 

At Wellesbourne, the intent of our PSHE curriculum is to deliver a curriculum which is accessible to all, and that 
will maximise the outcomes for every child, so that they know more, remember more and understand more. PSHE 

is embedded in all that we do to enable our children to become independent, responsible, healthy and confident mem-
bers of society. Our PSHE curriculum has been built with the aim to support the development of the ‘whole child’, by 
helping them to understand how they are developing personally and socially as well as promoting their social, mental 
and physical development. Children will be able to develop the ability to tackle the moral, social and cultural issues that 
are part of growing up. Through our discreet lessons as well as wider cross-curricular approach to teaching PSHE, chil-
dren are taught how to keep themselves safe, physically and emotionally, resulting in the acquisition of knowledge and 
skills, which enables children to access the wider curriculum. We provide our children with opportunities for them to 
learn about rights and responsibilities and appreciate what it means to be a member of a diverse society.  
 
This week, our school have taken part in a sponsored relay alongside 14 of our local schools. This relay was in collabora-
tion with #kNOwKnifeCrime and Cash for Kids, with the aim of raising awareness about knife crime and raising money 
for bleed control kits in our local area and to train our Y5 and Y6 children from the schools involved as Mini Medics. All 
children took part in the relay on site, with ten of our Y5 and Y6 children taking part in the relay itself alongside 150 
other children. The ten children who took part were absolutely amazing, showcasing our school values at all times and 
showing brilliant resilience. You are all such amazing role models for our school and we are so proud of you! Our initial 
target was £2000; we have absolutely smashed this and are now at over £3000 (thanks to a very generous £1000 dona-
tion from Arriva Buses!). Thank you to everybody who has sponsored their child so far - if you would still like to donate, 
you can do so at North Liverpool Pupils Relay to Say#kNOwKnifeCrime | Charity Champions Liverpool & the North West 
| Liverpool & North Wales Cash for Kids - Cash for Kids   

TTRS AND NUMBOTS WINNERS THIS WEEK 
 
 

 

 

TTRS 
Most correct answers: Holly BC Y6 - 1,455 
Most coins: Zachh F Y3 - 10,972 
Improved speed: Amelia W Y6 - Improved by 4.53      
seconds 
Fastest current studio speed: Momen M Y4 - 0.52 
seconds  
 
Numbots 
Most minutes played: Nihit RK Y1 - 54 minutes  
Correct answers: Nihit RK Y1 - 842 
Most coins: Nihit RK Y1 - 6,895 

CURRENTLY READING… 
 

In school, every class dedicates 15 minutes a day to 
reading for pleasure from a carefully-crafted reading 

spine. This allows children to explore new worlds, builds          
imagination and develop a lifelong long for books!  

From now until the end of the year, children from each 
year group will share a book that has been one of their 

favourites this year. 
 

Reception recommend ‘It’s Great to Be Kind’ by Jordan Collins. 

"We enjoyed this book because it shows us how we can be kind 

friends to one another. If somebody makes us feel sad we know 

who to tell and not to 

keep it inside and worry 

about it. It made us all 

feel better and we 

learned how being kind 

to somebody else 

makes us all feel happy 

inside."  

https://www.cashforkidsgive.co.uk/campaign/charity-champions-liverpool-the-north-west/fundraisers/ann-marie-ferrigan/#share-buttons
https://www.cashforkidsgive.co.uk/campaign/charity-champions-liverpool-the-north-west/fundraisers/ann-marie-ferrigan/#share-buttons





